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=================================================== ============================= 
 
 
                                    FORM 6-K 
                                  UNITED STATES 
                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMM ISSION 
                             Washington, D.C. 20549  
 
                             ----------------------  
 
                        REPORT OF FOREIGN PRIVATE I SSUER 
 
                       Pursuant to Section 13a-6 or  15d-16 
                     of the Securities Exchange Act  of 1934 
 
                         For the month of: December  2004 
 
                                    001-31609 
                            (Commission File Number ) 
 
                             ----------------------  
 
 
                                Telkom SA Limited 
                 (Translation of registrant's name into English) 
 
                               Telkom Towers North 
                                152 Proes Street 
                                  Pretoria 0002 
                          The Republic of South Afr ica 
                    (Address of principal executive  offices) 
 
        Indicate by check mark whether the registra nt files or will file annual 
reports under cover Form 20-F or Form 40-F. 
                           Form 20-F |X| Form 40-F |_| 
 
        Indicate by check mark if the registrant is  submitting the Form 6-K in 
paper as permitted by regulation S-T Rule 101(b)(1) ; |_| 
 
        Indicate by check mark if the registrant is  submitting the Form 6-K in 
paper as permitted by regulation S-T Rule 101(b)(7) ; |_| 
 
        Indicate by check mark whether by furnishin g the information contained 
on this Form, the registrant is also thereby furnis hing the information to the 
Commission pursuant to Rule 12g3-2(b) under the Sec urities Exchange Act of 1934. 
                                 Yes |_| No |X| 
 
        If "Yes" is marked, indicate below the file  number assigned to the 
registrant in connection with Rule 12g3-2(b): 82-__ ___. 
 
=================================================== ============================= 
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        On December 3, 2004, following the sale by Thintana Communications LLC 
("Thinatana") of its 15.1% shareholding in Telkom S A Limited ("Telkom") to the 
Public Investment Commissioners ("PIC"), Telkom ann ounced the resignations, with 
immediate effect, of Thintana's representatives on the Telkom board, Messrs 
Shawn McKenzie, Charles Valkin and Tan Sri Dato Ir Md Radzi Mansor and Messrs 
Brian Manning, John Gibson and Chian Khai Tan as al ternate directors. Telkom 
also announced the appointment of Mr. Tshepo Mahloe le, Ms Albertinah Ngwezi and 
Mr. Brahm du Plessis as directors with immediate ef fect. A copy of the 
announcement is attached hereto as Exhibit 99.1 and  is incorporated herein by 
reference. 
 
        On December 8, 2004 Telkom announced change s made to its management 
structure following the sale by its former strategi c equity investor, Thintana, 
of its remaining shares in Telkom, and the cancella tion of the strategic 
services agreement between Telkom and Thintana. A c opy of the announcement is 
attached hereto as Exhibit 99.2 and is incorporated  herein by reference. 
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Exhibit         Description 
-------         ----------- 
 
 
99.1            Announcement, dated December 3, 200 4, by Telkom SA Limited 
                ("Telkom"), announcing the resignat ion and appointment of 
                directors. 
 
99.2            Announcement, dated December 8, 200 4, by Telkom, announcing its 
                new management structure. 
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                                    SIGNATURE 
 
 
        Pursuant to the requirements of the Securit ies Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed  on its behalf by the 
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
 
                                                TEL KOM SA LIMITED 
 
 
 
                                                By:   /s/ Kaushik Patel 
                                                --- ----------------------------- 
                                                         Kaushik Patel 
                                                         Chief Financial Officer 
 
 
Date:   December 15, 2004 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
 
 
Telkom SA Limited 
   (Registration Number 1991/005476/06) 
   ISIN ZAE000044897 
   JSE and NYSE Share Code TKG 
   ("Telkom") 
 
Telkom SA Limited (TKG) resignation and appointment  of directors 
 
Following the sale by Thintana Communications LLC ( "Thintana") of its 15,1% 
shareholding in Telkom to the Public Investment Com missioners ("PIC"), Telkom 
announces 
 
     o   the resignations with immediate effect of Thintana's representatives on 
         the Telkom Board, Messrs Shawn McKenzie, C harles Valkin and Tan Sri 
         Dato Ir Md Radzi Mansor as directors of th e Company. Messrs Brian 
         Manning, John Gibson and Chian Khai Tan, b eing alternate directors to 
         Messrs McKenzie, Valkin and Tan Sri Dato I r Radzi Mansor, respectively, 
         have also resigned from the Telkom Board; 
 
     o   the appointment with immediate effect of M r. Tshepo Mahloele and Ms 
         Albertinah Ngwezi as directors of the Comp any. Mr. Mahloele and Ms 
         Ngwezi are representatives of the PIC; and  
 
     o   the appointment with immediate effect of M r. Brahm du Plessis as an 
         independent non-executive director of Telk om. 
 
Mr. Mahloele has a B Proc degree and is currently t he Head of Corporate Finance 
and the Isibaya Fund at the PIC. Ms Ngwezi is a qua lified chartered accountant 
and is the Chief Operating Officer of the PIC. 
 
Mr. du Plessis is an advocate specializing in intel lectual property law. 
 
Following the above changes, the Telkom Board will comprise: NE Mtshotshisa, SE 
Nxasana, TPC Chikane, B du Plessis, TD Mahloele, TF  Mosololi, M Mostert, A 
Ngwezi, DD Tabata, YR Tenza, and PL Zim. 
 
Johannesburg 
3 December 2004 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.2 
 
 
 
Telkom SA Limited 
   (Registration Number 1991/005476/06) 
   ISIN ZAE000044897 
   JSE and NYSE Share Code TKG 
   ("Telkom") 
 
Telkom SA Limited new management structure 
 
Telkom has made changes to its management structure  following the sale by its 
former strategic equity investor, Thintana Communic ations LLC ("Thintana") of 
its remaining shares in Telkom and the cancellation  of the strategic services 
agreement between Telkom and Thintana. The Chief Ex ecutive Officer, Sizwe 
Nxasana, will have a greater operational role and a s a result the number of 
executives reporting directly to him will be reduce d from fourteen to ten. 
Changes to the management reporting structure inclu de: 
 
     o   The Chief Marketing and Sales Officer, Nom bulelo Moholi, and the Chief 
         Technical Officer, Reuben September, will report directly to the Chief 
         Executive Officer, Sizwe Nxasana. Previous ly both positions reported to 
         the Chief Operating Officer, Shawn McKenzi e (Thintana representative). 
 
     o   A new position of Group Executive: Corpora te Affairs has been created, 
         which will be filled by Belinda Williams w ho was previously head of 
         Telkom's investor relations. The Group Exe cutive: Corporate Affairs 
         will be responsible for investor relations , corporate communications, 
         mergers and acquisitions and corporate str ategic planning. The 
         strategic planning functions of the Chief Strategic Officer position, 
         previously filled by Chian Khai Tan (Thint ana representative) will be 
         transferred to the Group Executive: Corpor ate Affairs. 
 
The executive committee established by the board in  June 2004 will now comprise: 
 
Sizwe Nxasana - Chief Executive Officer 
 
Kaushik Patel - Chief Financial Officer 
 
Nombulelo Moholi - Chief Sales and Marketing Office r 
 
Reuben September - Chief Technical Officer 
 
Oupa Magushula - Group Executive: Human Resources 
 
Mandla Ncgobo - Group Executive: Legal Services 
 
Belinda Williams - Group Executive: Corporate Affai rs 
 
All positions previously held by Thintana secondees  have been filled in terms of 
Telkom's ongoing succession plan. 
 
The top management structure comprises 27 positions , of which 80% are black and 
28% are female. The new management structure and ab ridged curriculum vitae are 
available on the Telkom Investor Relations website on www.telkom.co.za/ir 
 
Johannesburg 
09 December 2004 
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